

CAMDEN-FRONTIER BOARD OF EDUCATION

Building & Grounds Committee Meeting - 5:30 PM - August 7, 2023 - HS Office

I. Call to Order & Roll Call

Members Present: Nathan VanAken, Nykol Byrd, Gary Morrison

II. Discussion Items-

- a. Addition on West End of Elementary
 - i. Engineering Cost
 - ii. Commitment
- b. Review of summer projects
- c. Exploring agreement for space with New Hope (Child Care)

Discussed the feasibility of an addition on the west end of the building for child care and GSRP option in the future. Follow up to include reaching out to Matt Taylor at Foulke Construction to possibly present to the BOE what the process would entail. Reviewed the progress on

Our Mission

The Camden-Frontier School community including staff, students, parents and stakeholders will provide a foundation of educational opportunities that enable all students to succeed in our changing society.

Summer project (nearly complete), Transportation Communication updates are still lingering due to back ordered equipment. The District will continue to explore a possible agreement with New Hope Church for potential space for child care in the interim.

This is not a public meeting; rather it is a meeting of the Camden-Frontier Board of Education held in public. Provision for public comment is available at the beginning and the end of the meeting. Public comment is limited to three minutes. Speakers must be recognized by the Board President and state their name and address for the official record. Complaints concerning school personnel or students cannot be discussed in an open meeting unless do in compliance with Public Act 267 of 1967. Such complaints should be forwarded to the Superintendent unless he/she is the subject of the complaint in which case it should be processed through the Board President.